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	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Andrew Nightingale, Director of Estate Management (ARN), Vivien Insull, Director of Residential Services (VI), Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support (RF), Paula Rothero, Assistant Director of Student Support (PR), Darren Baker, Customer Services and Marketing Manager(DB),Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB), Paul Johnston [Arrived late], SU Membership Services Manager (JG), Richard Doughty, SU President) RD, Sam Cox, SU VP Academic & Welfare (SCx), Matt Excell, SU VP Sports & Societies,(ME) , Sean Cottrell, Student Development Officer. 

	Apologies
	Moira Collett, Academic Registrar (MC), Phill Pearson SU VP Finance & Services.

	Secretary
	Zoe Kent, Administrator – PA to GM (ZK) [Taking minutes] 


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves.
	40/2008
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record subject to amendment to point 36/2008 referring to the Safety Officer not the Director of Personnel. 
	41/2008
	

	
	
	
	

	3)
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	10/2008 – Late night opening of Blues Bar - AB informed that the SU will be doing a proper review of late night opening hours in the Blues Bar.
11/2008 –  Executive Committee Structure - RD informed that the structure of the Executive Committee has now been changed and will consist of: 
Sabbaticals - 

- President

- Vice President Services & Communication 

- Vice President Education 

- Vice President Welfare and Community

- Vice President Sports & Societies

Non-Sabbaticals –
- Charity & Fundraising Officer

- Participation & Involvement Officer

- Campaigns Officer

- Postgraduate Students Officer

- Equality & Diversity Officer

- Ethics & Environment Officer

- International Students Officer

It was noted a revised constitution will need to be put forward. The timeline for the referendum will be the first 2 weeks of the first term. AHR informed that he would be happy to comment on a draft.

31/2008 – NSS Outcomes and preparation for 2008 – SCx informed that this is moving forward.

AHR informed that he has spoken to the Conference Office, Timetabling and Room Bookings office about the hire of the ICLT and it was agreed this will be made available for prestige University and Students’ Union events.  
37/2008 – Hanukkah - VI to speak to John Donaldson about individual applications for using candles at Hanukkah. 
	42/2008
42/2008

43/2008

44/2008
	AB

AHR

VI

	
	 
	
	

	4)
	 Feedback From Meetings 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	a) Welfare Forum (06.12.07)
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	- RF was concerned about the perceived lack of advertising for the National Blood Service. SCx informed that they had wanted to take control of the advertising themselves. SCX informed that all places had been filled regardless.

- SCx noted that there is now a debt and money management specialist who is able to give advice to students. 
- Students living off campus – To ensure Greg Dumbrell is involved in the survey.

b) Sports Advisory Group (16.11.07) 
	45/2008
46/2008

47/2008
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 Proposed Committee Structure – AHR asked for clarification on the replacement groups and how they differ from the previous structure.
Sports strategy group – It was noted this group would need to consider all campuses 

AB was concerned about the chair being one of the members.

The membership may need to be increased. 
AHR to feed these comments back to David.

It was agreed the Sports Award Committee proposal is fine.   
	48/2008

	AHR

	
	 
	
	

	
	c) Multi Faith Chaplaincy Centre (No minutes available)
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted the minutes will come to the next USUCON Meeting 
FR reported that space is still an issue.

RD thought the Hex was not the most appropriate venue for the Islamic society as it is cold an inaccessible. 

It was noted that a request for additional space should be addressed to the Accommodation Group in due course.  

The group agreed that any space provision needs to ensure it is fit for multifaith use and not for one individual faith.  
	49/2008
50/2008
	MFCC


	
	
	
	

	5)
	Accommodation Proposals
	
	

	
	 
	
	

	
	It was noted that the University are seriously looking at building further accommodation which would be likely to be complete in 2010.

SCX pointed out that Nightline officers should have been allocated 13 flats as opposed to 12. VI to change. 

RF informed that there are likely to be more special needs and welfare requests but was concerned there would not be enough allocation for them.

RD was concerned about ensuring the message regarding no ballot is put out to students quickly and is advertised fully. RD to speak to the Rabbit. AHR also suggested mentioning the proposed new build plan. 

RF said it could also be advertised in the student support newsletter. 

It was noted the buffer will consist of 26 places this year. These have been put aside for International students who may arrive late. If they do not take the places they will be re-allocated to the waiting list. 

It was noted that at the moment there is only partial demand for accommodation at Avon Way whereas the new accommodation should have a higher uptake. 
AHR informed that if the development of St Botolphs continues there will be a cultural quarter with the possibility of a student residence in the future.     
b) Rents rankings

VI reported that a 4.4% increase in rent would be necessary for next year. The reason for increase being: 

- Pension and payments

- Utility costs. (Electricity costs won’t be confirmed until the Summer, water will probably rise by 10%, gas will be likely to stay the same.)

- Fire precaution works

- Refurbishing accommodation – This will be done over 5 years to prevent rent increases being even higher. 

Uncollected key deposits will be spent on a card access system. 

An intercom system is also being looked at for one tower. 

SCtt requested to see costing and rent increases over the past 5 years. VI said she will bear this in mind for future years.    

AB was concerned that the average rent table could be seen as mis-leading due to the varying contract lengths. DB noted he had done some work on this and it comes out the same. 

It was noted figures for 2008-9 should be approx. the same.

The SU were satisfied with a straight increase across all the accommodation. 
AHR would like to see the historic LTM included.

VI informed that there is now a 20 year plan which is included in the Uni’s budget. 

SCtt asked if there were any plans for cameras in non-invasive places. VI informed that there had been some discussion about getting a mobile camera but nothing had been formally decided as yet.    
	51/2008
52/2008

53/2008

54/2008

55/2008

56/2008

57/2008

58/2008

59/2008

60/2008

61/2008

62/1008
	VI

RD

RF

VI



	
	
	
	

	6)
	Campus Paths 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	SCx informed this had been raised at Union Council. SCx was concerned that some of the paths get slippery at certain times of the year. ARN reported that the Safety Office have inspected the paths and have agreed to distribute gravel more frequently. 

If this doesn’t work the paths may have to be changed but the Estate Mnagement department is trying to keep them in line with the landscape. 

It was noted that the paths to the Quays are also of concern but ARN noted work is being done to improve this.   
	63/2008
	ARN

	
	
	
	

	8)
	AOB 
	
	

	
	 
	
	

	
	DB and RD to arrange a date for an Avon Way visit. 
It was noted 12 cars in Greenstead have been firebombed. The police are involved.

It was noted that some Wivenhoe residents have complained about the junction at the Research Park. RD would like everyone to make the University’s views clear on this. 

RD requested that if any of the group notice the subway is flooded to let RD know so the Students’ Union can ensure a message goes out to students to discourage them from crossing the main road.  
	64/2008
65/2008

66/2008
	DB,RD
ALL

ALL

	
	
	
	

	9) 
	Date & Time Of Next Meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The Date and Time of The Next Meeting will be 20th March 2008 at 1.30pm. 
It was requested for 2008/9 that meetings are calendared for a 2pm start. 
	67/2008
	


